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 THE PARISH OF ALL SAINTS, NORTH HILLINGDON  
UB10 9BT 

THE CHURCH OF ENGLAND 
Deanery of Hillingdon & Diocese of London 

 

THE PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 
 

All Saints’ Church aims to be a welcoming Anglican community, a place of 
prayer and worship, providing a ministry to all and where people gather to share 
the love of Jesus Christ. 

 

Normal SUNDAY Times 
 

Said Eucharist 8.00 am 
SUNG PARISH EUCHARIST WITH 
SUNDAY SCHOOL 

10.00 am 

followed by refreshments in the 
Church Hall next door, at which all 
(and especially any visitors) are 
very welcome. 

 

On the 3rd Sunday of each month: Sung 
Parish Eucharist in a less formal style 

10.00 am 

  
  
USUAL HOLYDAY & WEEKDAY 
Times 

 

The Parish Eucharist on Holydays & 
Feastdays 

7.30 pm 

On weekdays  

Wednesday 10.00 am 
  
  

Please see the Parish Website or the weekly Parish Bulletin on 
the church porch notice-board for full details or telephone the 
Vicarage (01895 262024). 

 

Enquiries concerning Baptisms, Banns, Marriages or other parish 
business can be made during Vestry Hour in church, which is normally 
on Saturdays between 10:00 and 11:00. No appointment is needed. 
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Parish Website: www.allsaintsnorthhillingdon.co.uk  

Facebook: www.facebook.com/ASHillingdon 
 

Twitter: @ASHillingdon 
 
SAINTS ALIVE! is the Parish Magazine of All Saints’ Church, 
North Hillingdon UB10 9BT and is published eleven times 
annually, with a two-month edition over the summer. Any 
opinions expressed in articles in Saints Alive! do not necessarily 
reflect the views of the Editor or of the Parochial Church Council 
of All Saints’. 

 
The members of this month’s production team are John & Carol 
Clarke, and Anne Robinson. Articles for the April 2024 issue need 
to reach John Clarke by Tuesday 23rd April 2024   
cwasnh@btinternet.com We shall definitely need some new 
items for the next edition, please. 
 

Please don’t forget to mention SAINTS ALIVE! when you 
contact any of the advertisers in this month’s edition. It makes 
a difference. 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

http://www.facebook.com/ASHillingdon
mailto:cwasnh@btinternet.com
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A VIEW FROM THE VICARAGE    
 
 
 
 
 
Dear All Saints,  
 
“Be as shrewd as snakes and as innocent as doves”  Matt 10:16 
 
This month is our Annual Parochial Church Meeting, a good time to renew our vision as a church.   
The philosopher Heraclitus said “No one ever steps in the same river twice, for it's not the same 
river and they are not the same person.'  All Saints has a glorious past, and by God’s grace will 
have a glorious future, although they will look different.  I am confident of this future for a 
number of reasons.   
 
Firstly, Christ is alive and risen and reigning in the spiritual realms, and we are alive, and 
everything living grows.  All Saints is his church, and I have confidence our Lord came to earth 
to bring new life and that he is with us and for us.   
 
Secondly our culture is changing.  Not long ago we assumed Britain’s future would be atheist and 
secular.  But now, faced with either the moral vacuum and emptiness of atheism or the 
implications of alternative religions, increasing numbers of people are drawn to Christianity and 
its message of forgiveness, new life, a liberating code to live by, and most of all a relationship 
with a loving heavenly Father God. 
 
Thirdly, we are a friendly church.  John Wimber said “People come to church for many reasons, 
but only stay for one; friendship”.  Our social media culture means that many people are looking 
for community, and we are a church community who loves, accepts difference, gives grace, 
worships together, and supports each other through life’s ups and downs.  It’s attractive to be 
apart of, and statistically even makes people live longer.    
 
The verse in my mind for us is Matthew 10:16, “Be as shrewd as snakes and as innocent as 
doves”, which I understand as being a combination of being worldly wise and having a childlike 
trust in God.  As Christians we tend to be one or the other, but we need to be both.  The great 
Anglican evangelist, John Wesley said “Pray as though everything depended on God; act as 
though everything depended on you.”   
 
Being “as shrewd as snakes” for me is about bringing worldly wisdom, common sense, and 
sound administration to church life and our finances.  Working out how we can structure church 
life and worship to both bless ourselves and attract newcomers.  The PCC are going to spend 
Saturday 1st June away to think about this.  On finances, I recently overcome the inertia to tithe 
10% of my salary to All Saints.  John Wesley also said “The last part of a person to be converted 
is their wallet.”  I’m sure you all already give generously to the church.   
 
Over the last few decades there have been many diocesan church initiatives, which sadly rarely 
have impact at parish level.  Hence being ‘innocent as doves’; which for me is about prayer, child-
like trust, openness, humility and expectancy to see our Lord at work in lives today in magical 
ways.   As John Wesley also said “God does nothing except in response to believing prayer”.   
 

May you be filled with Easter hope. 
God always has more. 

Ulric Gerry 
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        Garden of Gethsemane display 

Church of England Festivals 2024 

Date Day Festival 
6-Jan Saturday Epiphany 
2-Feb Friday Candlemas 

14-Feb Wednesday Ash Wednesday 
10-Mar Sunday Mothering Sunday 
25-Mar Monday Annunciation Day 
28-Mar Thursday Maundy (Holy) Thursday 
29-Mar Friday Good Friday 
31-Mar Sunday Easter 
9-May Thursday Ascension Day 

19-May Sunday Pentecost 
26-May Sunday Trinity Sunday 
1-Nov Friday All Saints’ Day 
25-Dec Wednesday Christmas Day 
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The editor asked for new items for the April edition and the Vicar wrote about his “Litter Patrol 
Duties” in the vicarage front garden. 
And there were also cartoons on page 18 re hymn boards and Sunday opening moving on “it’s 
Snap”. 
 
Pat Baulch sent a letter for Saints’ Alive after her and the vicar John Baulch and son Robert move 
to Ludlow (I think) Parish from All Saints’. We have settled in at the vicarage. We were late for a 
meeting the cows were moving from one field along the Lane to another field “They have right 
of way!” 
 
The local fish and chip shop is just a walk away and giving folk enough time to eat a bag of chips 
before arriving outside the vicarage where the hedge surrounding the vicarage front garden is an 
ideal space to poke the empty chip bag into the hedge, we are thinking of putting a box outside 
for chip bags! 
 
No doubt the Vicar mentioned it in his sermon?? Like he did when he arrived at All Saints’ and 
found an empty chicken house and run in the shrubbery at the bottom of the vicarage garden. 
 
The fish and chip shop in Long Lane is now open (closed on Mondays) but take you empty chip 
bags home with you. 
 
The hymn board on the church pillar: 
 
The hymn board with the numbers of the last service held in a church possibly Burnley  
In Lancs stood amongst the rubble my friend Jeff a quantity surveyor wearing his hard hat had 
gone onto the site to cost the unnecessary damage the demolition gang had caused before a new 
demolition gang could clear the site. I stood outside the church grounds just looking at the hymn 
board still hanging on the pillar hook often I wished I had made a note of the hymn numbers, no 
doubt now a office block of flats along the high street. 
 
St Denys church in Oxfordshire has a very large banner outside, also the date and time of the 
next service. The churchwardens sheepdog rests outside the church door and the apples are 
polished for the harvest festival along the window sills as the farmers sing “Come ye thankful 
people come” (followed by We plough the field and scatter good seed on the land). 
 
I came to the last Archdeacons Visitation service in All Saints’ Church, some Churchwardens 
brought silver topped containers for the Oil, others brought a jam jar with a lid.  
Do please come along on Tuesday 2nd July 2024 at 7.30pm for next Visitation service to be held 
here at All Saints’. 
 

Rosemary Bounden 
 
 
 
  



 8 

 
 
 

 
  



 9 

 

Easter at All Saints’ Church 2024 
 
 
 
  



 10 

 
  

Joyce Evelyn Florence Smith 

16 September 1933 – 24 February 2024 
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Parish Priest Revd’ Ulric Gerry 01895 262420 
 

Churchwarden 
Emeritus 

Mr Ken Marriott 
95 Windsor Avenue UB10 9AX 

01895 238368 

Churchwarden 
& Altar Servers 

Mr John Clarke 
91 Victoria Avenue UB10 9AJ 

01895 812374 

Honorary 
Deputy 

Churchwardens 

Mrs Lynn Taylor 
213 Windsor Avenue UB10 9BD 

Mrs Lesley Thompson 
1 Sedgwick Avenue UB10 9DF 

01895 258393 
 

01895 233509 

Keeper of  
PCC Accounts 

Mr Kevin Ogilvie 
Charity Bookkeeping 

Charitybookkeeping@outl
ook.com 

PCC 
Secretary 

Mrs Anna Hillier 
8 Hartshill Close UB10 9LH 

01895 253815 

Free-Will 
Offering 
Secretary 

Mr John Arnold 
33 Midhurst Gardens 

UB10 9DL 

01895 259716 
John.Arnold 

@microsoft.com 
Hall 

Bookings’ 
Secretary 

Miss Samantha Langley 
91 Victoria Avenue 

UB10 9AJ 

 
Asnh.hallhire@outlook.com 

01895 812374 

Electoral Roll 
Officer 

Mrs Anne Robinson anne.robinson82 
@btopenworld.com 

S/School Resources’ Co-
ordinator 

 
Mrs Jane Turnbull 

 
01895 257539 

 
Safeguarding Officer 

 
Mrs Jane Turnbull 

 
01895 257539 

Sacristans Mrs Ann Tutton 
 

01895 239785 
 

Music Co-ordinator Mrs Jane Turnbull 01895 257539 

 
 
 
 
 
  

mailto:Charitybookkeeping@outlook.com
mailto:Charitybookkeeping@outlook.com
mailto:Asnh.hallhire@outlook.com
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Meet Conor 
Director 
Conor Andrews 
conor@andrewsresidential.co.uk 
01895 231 311 
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390 Long Lane, Uxbridge UB10 9PG  
01895 540154 
 

https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=fde9dc7dc19ab409JmltdHM9MTcwNDQ5OTIwMCZpZ3VpZD0wNTI0NGQ4Zi01YmEzLTY3MTMtMTdhNy01ZmI0NWE4NDY2OWImaW5zaWQ9NTg0OQ&ptn=3&ver=2&hsh=3&fclid=05244d8f-5ba3-6713-17a7-5fb45a84669b&u=a1L21hcHM_Jm1lcGk9MH5-VW5rbm93bn5BZGRyZXNzX0xpbmsmdHk9MTgmcT1IYXZlbiUyMEZ1bmVyYWwlMjBTZXJ2aWNlcyZzcz15cGlkLllOMTEwOHgyMjAxMzY1NTYmcHBvaXM9NTEuNTUxMzExNDkyOTE5OTJfLTAuNDQ4NjIzMDAxNTc1NDY5OTdfSGF2ZW4lMjBGdW5lcmFsJTIwU2VydmljZXNfWU4xMTA4eDIyMDEzNjU1Nn4mY3A9NTEuNTUxMzExfi0wLjQ0ODYyMyZ2PTImc1Y9MSZGT1JNPU1QU1JQTA&ntb=1
tel:01895540154
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